
NOTICE OF RECEIPT OF UNSOLICITED PROPOSAL AND INVITATION TO 
SUBMIT PROPOSAL 

 
The Indian River County Solid Waste Disposal District (“SWDD”) Board has received an unsolicited 
proposal submitted under the provisions of Section 255.065, Florida Statutes, Public-Private Partnerships 
(P3), for physical improvements to and operation of the yard waste facility at the Indian River County 
Landfill, as well as the processing and/or purchase of other materials produced or accepted at the Landfill. 
The primary improvements proposed include installation of a concrete pad in the yard waste dropoff area.  
 
The SWDD has determined this unsolicited proposal is sufficient for consideration on a preliminary basis 
and pursuant to Section 255.065(3)(b), Florida Statutes, will accept additional proposals for this project 
until 2:00 P.M. on December 12, 2018. Proposals shall be submitted electronically to the Indian River 
County Purchasing Division by email to purchasing@ircgov.com or by delivery to 1800 27th Street, Vero 
Beach, FL 32960. Proposals should be identified as “RFP 2019024 – Unsolicited P3 for Landfill” and contain 
the information detailed in Section 255.065(4)(a)-(e), Florida Statutes. All questions regarding this 
opportunity should be submitted in writing to purchasing@ircgov.com. 
 
A cone of silence is in effect, during which time any potential proposer and their agents may not 
communicate in any way with the SWDD Board (also identified as the Board of County Commissioners), 
County Administrator or any County staff other than Purchasing personnel in reference to this project 
until the SWDD Board meets to consider staff’s recommendation regarding the project. No final decision 
has been made relative to accepting this or any proposal for this project. 
 

      PURCHASING MANAGER 
INDIAN RIVER COUNTY 

 
Publish: For Publication in the Indian River Press Journal and Florida Administrative Register 
Date:   Friday, October 26, 2018 and Friday, November 2, 2018 
 
 

mailto:purchasing@ircgov.com
mailto:purchasing@ircgov.com

